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PO Box 60 
Woodsville, NH 03785 

 
 
January 2, 2025  
Meeting  
American Legion Hall, Woodsville, NH  
 
Meeting called to order by Vice President Donald Clark at 7 pm 
 
Secretaries report from the November 6, 2024 meeting was read and accepted as read. 
 
Tresurers report from November & December was read and accepted as read. 

Note: Winter Handgun Raffle ticket sales were announced.  
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Member that we tabled the vote on her application 
  I would like to go back to the woman that applied for a membership that we tabled the vote on 

accepting her membership at the November Meeting. 
 We do need to know and understand people that apply for a membership that have limited or no skill 

with handling a gun. It is a good idea to add the survey to the application. 
 
Survey to Assess Gun Handling 
 The survey is asking for experience, not asking for a reference. The woman did respond to me and she 

decided to not continue as a member. Since we had not voted her in, we refunded her membership fee. 
 
Enclosing a portion of the Covered Shooting Area 

The cost estimate for this is about $2500. We would be installing panels that are metal roofing on the 
bottom with plastic or the clear plastic on the upper portion. We would put doors at each end for access. 

 Then we could use propane heaters in there to have a warming area for those shooting. Section in front 
of the new benches would allow that section to tip up so you could shoot from inside the enclosed 
space. Mike Emerson has a door he would like to donate. Possibly  putting foil faced bubble wrap for the 
ceiling. Ed Fisher will get quotes for the materials to have them for the February Meeting. 

 
Don C We will bring this up at the February Meeting and vote on it then. 

 
Electronic Gate 
 Question from AJ Holden – Why were you considering putting in an Electronic Gate 
  Response from Don Clark & Ann Dodge: It was a suggestion from a member. We determined that the’ 
  Expense was more than the club wanted to spend. Since we have not had any major issues, only minor 
  Instances. So a sign in sheet for when members come to the facility was discussed. 
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NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Work Detail 
 It was determined that we do not need a work detail at this time. Most of the outstanding projects 
 Were either handled before winter or will be projects for the Spring/Summer. 
 We have a member that will come and remove the tree that is hanging over the wires in the spring. 
 
Annual Meeting  

Reminder – the Annual Meeting is April 5th 2025 at 2 pm at the American Legion hall in Woodsville. 
Please think about who you want to for Officers & Directors. We will need the names to put together 
the ballots for the April Meeting. 

 
NEW MEMBERS:  

we had 5 New Members to Vote In 
 
 Jeffrey McKelvey – all paperwork filled 

out. 
 Motion made 
 Seconded 
 All In Favor – Aye 
 Welcome Mr. McKelvey 
 
 Don Carey – all paperwork filled out. 
 Motion made 
 Seconded 
 All In Favor – Aye 
 Welcome Mr. Carey 
 
 Edward Church – all paperwork filled 

out. 
 Motion made 

 Seconded 
 All In Favor – Aye 
 Welcome Mr. Church 
 
 Joseph Keenan – all paperwork filled 

out. 
 Motion made 
 Seconded 
 All In Favor – Aye 
 Welcome Mr. Keenan 
 
 Eric Howard – all paperwork filled out. 
 Motion made 
 Seconded 
 All In Favor – Aye 
 Welcome Mr. Howard 

 
 You will need to do your Orientation before we issue you a membership card with the gate code. 
 The group shoots Trap on Sundays at 11 am. There should be someone present at that time to do your 

Orientation. If you are not able to make it that day, please contact an Officer or Director to see if you can 
set up a time with them to do your orientation. 

 
ADDITIONAL INFO:  
 
Sign up Sheet We will put together a ‘Sign In’ Sheet for the facility and find a location to have it available.  
 
Cards for Members 
 Mike Murray, saw Serge recently and he is not doing well. If you know Serge Turcotte and would like to 

send him a card you can get his mailing address from the Secretary by emailing her at 
avfgclub.secretary@gmail.com 

 
Don C I will get a card off to him. As well as have the club send a card. 

No Other business for the evening.  
Motion to Adjourn made 
Seconded 
All in Favor – Aye 
Meeting Adjourned 


